The May 14th meeting of the Mount Airy Claybreakers took place at the home of Betty Abercrombie. The meeting time was moved up to 7:00 PM so that members could tour Betty's beautiful garden with many perennials and fish pond. Following the tour the group moved inside and the business meeting was begun. Recording Secretary, May Kemp, read the minutes from the April meeting and they were approved with one correction: the addition to the slate of new officers of Anne Williams as Treasurer. There was no Corresponding Secretary's report. Treasurer, Anne Williams reported a balance on hand of \$1266.99. The yard sale made \$294.45 and Ways and Means Chairman thanked everyone for their wonderful support. Historian, Julie Harrison is working on the album and asked if anyone had pictures of the August picnic and March meeting.

The following committee reports were given. Civic Development; Betty Abercrombie and Elaine Arnold worked at Hollaway Park, planting pansies, mulching, and weeding. Program Vice President, Peggy Martin thanked Betty for the garden tour and hosting. The next meeting will be held at Mama Stella's restaurant on June 11th at 7:00pm. Meals were ordered and members were told to be prepared to pay \$20.00 that night. Publicity Chairman, May Kemp reported several articles and passed them on to Julie Harrison for the scrapbook. Ways and Means Chairman, Marian Moreland, reported that she had leftovers of Phylliss Tucker's donations still for sale.

Under Unfinished Business, Betty reminded members of the District I Flower Show on June 19th and 20th.

The following New Business was discussed. There will be a Greenspring Garden Day plant Sale in Alexandria, Virginia. The Claybreakers new officers will be installed at the June dinner meeting at Mama Stella's. Peggy Martin reminded everyone that the Prince George's County Fair is coming up in early September and encouraged everyone to enter. The theme is "Many Roads lead to Prince George's County. Julie Harrison reported on the move of Phyliss Tucker and her visit to a new garden club in Minnesota.

At that point President Abercrombie turned the program over to Anne Deboeser, who gave a wonderful program on creative flower arrangements.

May Kemp